Howdy from MJ Ranch!                                                  Thursday, Jan. 1, 2015  







     (Updated the 1st of each month)
Happy New Year!  We just thank God we are still healthy and that He is allowing us to continue doing what we love to do…..taking care of His land and animals so that both are the healthiest they can be.   We still have 2 more cows to calve.   Stinkers…they were due in Oct!   We do have to keep those two a little closer to the barn (although they are never confined) so it is easier for us to check on them without freezing our “bun buns” off.   It was 10 degrees here this morning but no significant snow so far this winter.        

WHAT’S UP WITH THE BEEF: 
Our “list” for bulk beef (meaning ¼’s, ½’s & wholes) continues to grow for 2015.  Our bulk beef is only available in the Fall.  We were sold out of Fall bulk beef by March of 2014 so, if you are wanting beef in bulk for 2015, contact us any time to be added to that list.  At this time being on the list is not a binding commitment.   This is how it works:    

1. Early in 2015, when I get my wits about me, I will contact you to confirm that it is still your intention to get a ¼, ½ or whole in the Fall, 2015.
2. I will ask you to go ahead and send us $100 deposit at that time.   That pretty well “nails it down”.  We’ll need your address & phone #.
3. In Sept. (2015) I will contact you via email or phone and tell you exactly when your beef will be hauled to Steves, our processor, in DeSoto, KS.  

4. The day after we haul your beef, we will mail you a letter telling you exactly what to do next.   With the letter will be our invoice, showing how much you owe us, and Steves’ card with the # of your beef on it.  The letter will tell you when to call Steves to tell them how you want your beef cut up, who to talk with and on what days to call.  You will pick your beef up from Steves and pay them for the processing when you pick it up.
IT LOOKS LIKE WE MAY BE GIVING CUSTOMERS THE OPTION OF USING AN ADDITIONAL PROCESSING PLANT THIS NEXT FALL.   THIS ONE IS CLOSE TO OTTAWA, KS., RIGHT OFF OF I-35, SO SHOULD BE CLOSER FOR SOME OF OUR SOUTHERN CUSTOMERS.  MORE INFO ON THIS LATER!  
FRESH-FROZEN CUTS AT THE RANCH: We still have fresh-frozen cuts in our freezer and customers are coming regularly.   Take a look at our “Price List” under “Contact and Pricing Info. on the website:   www.MandJRanch.com   Even though it is cold out here on the hill at present, we welcome visitors just about any time.  We are closed on Sundays.  Any other day, when we are around, we are “open” but do contact us so we can be around close and not miss you!   
EGGS:  Our “girls” are not giving as many eggs now so we are having fewer to sell We do have kefir grains that I will be happy to share with anyone!
Stay well, eat healthy, and DO COME SEE US!  (! 
Joyce & Mel     
785-865-2503 or e-mail MJRanch66044@gmail.com; Joyce’s cell:  785-766-5226; Mel’s cell:  785-766-2776
